
In Todayõs Newsletteré 

§ Piopio College Wharekura 25th Anniversary Celebrations 

§ Swimming 

§ Reports and Assessment Folders 

§ Student Action 

§ Piopio College Year 6 Orientation Day 

§ Maniapoto Cultural Festival 

§ Interschool Athletics  

§ School & Sport Notices 

§ Community Notices  

 

 

Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 

events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

 

 

 

 

Solame Walker 

Nico Harrison 
 

Itôs great to have you join us.   

We hope you enjoy your time at Aria School. 

LIBRARY BOOKS 
 

Could ALL school library books please 
be returned to school by  

 

FRIDAY 7
th
 DECEMBER 



Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 
events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

TƋnƅ Koutou Katoa! 

Contact us on the followingé  
 

Barclay Road  

R.D.  

Aria  

King Country  

Principal:  Pam Voyce  

Phone: (07) 8777857  

Fax:  (07) 8777578  

Email: office@aria.school.nz  

Website:  www.aria.school.nz  

BOT Meetings 2018 
Monday 3rd December  
at 7.00pm, All Welcome 

Triathlon  
Wednesdays  
3.30pm - 4.15pm 
Run, & Cycle  

Maniapoto Festival  

Friday 30th November 

Piopio College Orientation Day 
Tuesday 4th December 

Prizegiving  
Thursday 13th December  

 

Please bring a plate to share 
for supper 

Last Day of Term 4 
Friday 14th December 

First day of Term 1 2019 
Monday 4th February  

2019 Senior Camp - Year 4-6 
Northland  

11th - 15th November  

 

Principalõs  Newsé 

WELCOME TO WEEK 7 
 

 

§ Piopio College Wharekura 25
th 
Anniversary Celebrations 

Tuesday 27
th
 Novemberé Whaea Marie and I will be taking 

year 6 students to attend this event tomorrow, leaving 
school at 9.30am and returning during the lunch break. 
 
If you do not wish your year 6 child to attend please contact me 
immediately. If I do not hear from you I will assume permission 
has been given. 

 
§ Swimmingé  Swimming Lessons with Lisa Patterson - next 

week.  The pool is in operation.   
 
PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR CHILDREN HAVE THEIR TOGS 
EACH DAY. If the weather is OK we will be swimming each day 
from now on. 
 
Public Swimming keys are available from next Monday 3rd 
December - contact Nicola in the office. 

  
§ Reports and Assessment Folders... will be sent home next 

Friday 7
th 
December.  If you require a follow up interview please 

contact Nicola in the office and she will arrange a suitable time for 
you to meet with your child's teacher/s. I suggest you organise 
this early please. 

 
§ Student Actioné  Senior students have been surveying 

students for ideas for school improvement. These ideas will be 
presented to the Board of Trustees at next week's Board 
meeting.  

 
§ Piopio College Year 6 Orientation Dayé  Tuesday 4

th
 is the 

annual Orientation Day at Piopio College and our year 6 students 
who intend enrolling at Piopio College will be attending.  

 
§ Maniapoto Cultural Festivalé Our group of 30 will be 

participating in Te Kuiti at the Les Munro Centre on Friday this 
week. This is not a competition. 

 
Please see the notice from Whaea Marie with information 
regarding this.  A transport list will be sent home with the group.  
 
Good luck to the group, especially as there are so many junior 
students taking part who will be on stage for the first time.  
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§ Interschool Athletics...  Congratulations to all students who participated at the 
Waitomo Interschool Athletics on Friday.   
 
Miss J was very proud of how you competed and how you conducted yourselves throughout 
the day.  Results will be posted in the newsletter when we get them!   Thank you to the 
parents who helped to keep the kids in line while I was helping with the discus. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great week, 

 Pam Voyce 

Principalõs News Continuedé 

Maniapoto Primary Schoolsô Maori Culture Festival 2018 
 
Te Kura Tuatahi o Aria kapahaka will be performing at this biennial event.  This year marks the 
25
th
 year of the festival.  Miss Johnston has contacted parents and organised transport for 

participating students.   
 
We will need to meet at the Les Munro Centre by 8:45am ready for the formal powhiri at 9am.  
Children will need to wear black bottoms, black skirt if you have one or black leggings are fine for 
girls, and their Aria School shirts.  If your child needs a shirt, please let us know. 
 
If you need more information please feel free to contact me on 0273452471. 
 
Nga mihi o te wa, 
Whaea Marie 



 

AFTER SCHOOL 
ARRANGEMENTS 

Please advise all changes to after school 
arrangements BEFORE 3:00pm each day either 
by phone or sending a signed note with your child 
to the school office.   

 

We require Parent/Caregiver notification and will 
not accept this verbally from the child.  If you 
phone AFTER 3:00pm please ensure you speak 
to the person in charge of buses for that day. 

SCHOOL & SPORT NOTICES  

MEDICINE AT SCHOOL 
Our school policy states that if your child has to take 
ANY MEDICINE whilst at school that this is to be 
brought to the office and will be administered to the 
child by a staff member.   
 

Please send any medication in a sealed clearly 
marked plastic bag with the instructions of what the 
child is to have administered.  

ABSENCES 
If your child is going to be absent please notify the 
school office before 9:00am each day with a 
reason as to why your child is away. 
 

There is an absentee form on the School Stream 
app you can complete and this will be emailed 
directly to the school office. 

SUN HATS ARE 
COMPULSORY! 

Itôs Term 4 and the sun is shining down on us! 
 

Please ensure your child/ren have a named sun hat 
at school.  The preferred style of hat is a bucket 
style hat which protects the ears, neck and face.  
Sunscreen will be available outside Room 1. 

 MINIBALL 
 

FINALS 
 

Wednesday 28
th 
November 

 
5.00pm: PPP Chargers vs TWOM Mapuriki 

 
Game is at Waitomo Sports Stadium 

 

Good Luck to the Piopio Chargers!!  
Play hard and play fair!! 

TOUCH RUGBY 
 
There is no game tonight for the Aria Bears tonight.  
Touch Rugby Season has FINISHED. 
 
Please return the t-shirts be returned to the school 
office this week. 
 
Thanks very much 
Carolyn Webster 
Coach 

SWIMMING POOL KEYS 
Please let Nicola in the office know if you are 
wanting a swimming pool key for over the holidays.   
 

Collection for the keys will be available from 
Tuesday 4th December to Thursday 13th 

December.   Just a reminder keys will not be 
available to be purchased after this date. 

 
Cost for keys for 2018/2019: 
Ý Key: $60.00  
Ý Bond: $20.00    

 
You will receive your $20.00 bond back when you 
return your key to the school office at the end of the 
season.   

BOOK CLUB  

Book club issue #86 will be handed out last week.  
Orders need to be ordered online - details can be 
found on the brochures. Please do not send cash or 
cheques to school.  
 
Orders are open until Friday the 7th December.  
 
If your child did not receive one and you would like a 
brochure please let me know.  
 
Thank you, Sarah OôConnor  



 


